### Unapproved minutes

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THORPE PARISH COUNCIL, HELD ON TUESDAY 27<sup>TH</sup> JANUARY, 2015, AT 7-30PM IN THORPE VILLAGE HALL.

PRESENT Cllr A. Bock (in the chair)

Cllrs W. Smith, A. Wager, M. Ellis 5 Parishioners, Mrs E. Glanville (Clerk)

**PUBLIC PARTICIPATION** 

None

910

APOLOGIES Cllr Sir Richard Fitzherbert

911

**DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS** 

None

912

**MINUTES** 

The minutes of the meeting held on 4<sup>th</sup> November, 2014 were unanimously approved.

913

#### **ON-GOING MATTERS**

• Cllr A. Bock has been in contact with Mr Rob Greatorex, D.C.C. to establish a progress report on the pending repairs to the lane behind Church.

Mr R. Greatorex is shortly to meet with a resident, to discuss the project further, Cllr A. Bock has volunteered to attend if required.

• Cllr M. Ellis has gathered details for the cost of a defibrillator. The cost is approx. £1200, this would be positioned inside (wall mounted), & training for 4/5 people is £200.

Discuss further at next meeting.

- Agreed to make available the contact details for the "Peak District On-Line Magazine" <u>www.peakdistrictonline.co.uk</u>
- The request for the litter bins situated outside the Village Hall & the Car Park to remain, has been granted, however the bin by the Bus Stop will be removed.

914

## **FINANCE**

• Cheques issued/payments approved

Libra Business Essentials - £120 chq no. 427

E. Glanville - £300 " " 428

• Monies received

D.C.C. - £120

• Balances 27<sup>th</sup> January, 2015

Treasurers a/c - £1577-20 Business a/c - £1051-98

915

#### **PLANNING**

NP/DDD/1114/1210 & NP/DDD/1114/1209 – Listed building consent – refurbishment & alteration to grade 11 listed house with barn & outbuildings – Church House. Granted. 916

# CORRESPONDENCE

All general correspondence has been circulated

917

# DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> March

# **OTHER MATTERS**

• Cllr A. Bock explained that, the first application by D.D.D.C. to take adverse possession of the village car park was withdrawn, but a new one has been submitted.

This has been contested not only by the Parish Council, who wish it to remain as a car park, but Mr C. Lomas who needs to keep his available access. Awaiting decision

- Mr C. Challinor has confirmed he is to continue for a further year with the mowing contract,
   & at the pre- arranged price
- New grit bin has been installed on Hall Lane
- During the recent cold spell, the Snow Wardens, Cllr W. Smith & Mr C, Lomas were making sure the elderly residents were cleared of snow, & able to get out if required.
- Dales Housing are involved with the providing/ replacing of village community notice boards.
   Agreed to make further enquiries.
- Agenda items for next meeting:

Pot holes

Flooding on Digmire Lane
Compulsory Pension Scheme

Meeting closed 8-10pm